

## Memorandum

To: Charlotte Madden, Acting City Clerk

Saima Tufail, Interim Deputy City Clerk

From: Bram Cotton Economic Development Officer, Economic

**Development and Tourism Division** 

Date: April 25, 2023

Re: May 1<sup>st</sup> Doctors Day Proclamation

The Economic Development and Tourism Division would like City Council to proclaim May 1, 2023, as "Doctors' Day" in the City of Port Colborne.

Ontario Medical Association celebrates Doctors' Day, which happens every May 1st.

It's a day for Ontarians to show their appreciation for the extraordinary doctors who have been on the front lines during the COVID-19 pandemic and to recognize the contributions they continue to make in our City.

In addition to supporting the OMA every May 1<sup>st</sup> in celebrating Doctors' Day the City of Port Colborne demonstrates its support for the importance of Doctors through the Physician Recruitment Program and welcome program for McMaster's Niagara Regional Campus of the Michael G. DeGroote School of Medicine.

Please see attached proclamation.